WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL

SEPTEMBER 3, 2008

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday, September 3, 2008 in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building. The President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Mr. Stephen B Black, Mayor

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President

Mr. Curtis Barr Mr. Clyde Jacobs Mr. Chris Ferrier Mr. Mark Johnson

Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary

MINUTES:

August 6, 2008: Mr. Johnson moved to approve the minutes of the August 6, 2008 Borough Council Meeting as amended by Mr. Barr. Seconded by Mr. Barr. Motion Passed

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mr. Ferrier moved and Mrs. Wood seconded to approve the August Financial Report.

Motion Passed

TRANSFERS:

Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Barr seconded to approve the September transfers.

Motion Passed

BILLS:

Mr. Ferrier moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the September bills.

Motion Passed

VISITORS:

Bob Hochkiss, Southern Chester county EMS, presented Borough Council with a plague in recognition of the Borough of West Grove's Support and Funding of Southern Chester County Emergency Medical Services – Medic 94.

FINANCE ISSUES:

2009 BOROUGH OF WEST GROVE PROPOSED BUDGET: Borough Council was given a draft of the proposed 2009 Budget. General questions were asked by the Mayor and Borough Council Members. The 2009 Budget cannot be completed until the contracts are approved for the Police Association and the Non-Uniformed Employees. Borough Council Members are invited to meet with the Borough Manager to discuss the proposed 2009 Budgets.

Borough of West Grove

http://www.westgroveborough.org

Minutes – September 3, 2008

Page 2

WEST GROVE BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION:

PUBLIC SAFETY:

Commercial District Timed Parking Enforcement: The Borough has a request to start enforcing the time parking limits in the Commercial District. The Borough office will distribute parking permits to the local businesses so that the West Grove Borough Police Department will be able to enforce parking in the Commercial District.

PUBLIC WORKS:

The Public Works Employees are crack sealing South Hills and Oakland Avenue in order for them to be micro-surfaced in the fall of 2009.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Ferrier, Borough's Authorized Representative of the Regional UCC Appeals Board, explained to Borough Council that the Borough is required to name at lease one, but not more than two Hearing Officers to actually sit on the Regional UCC Board during an appeal. The hearing officer must be qualified under the UCC regulations to serve on the Regional UCC Board. Mr. Campbell has volunteered to serve as the Borough's Hearing Officer; but we must determine if he as the necessary qualifications to serve.

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Ferrier moved and Mrs. Wood seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary